


 COUNCIL ON CURRICULAR PROGRAMS AND INSTRUCTION

Thursday, 26 September 2024
Via Zoom – 3:30 p.m.

 M I N U T E S

MEMBERS PRESENT: C. Blackinton, K. Bowers Sharpe, A. Burke, M. Doh, B. Intrieri, C. Piletic, A. Razzaque, B. Sheng, M. Tiwari, S. Zhang

MEMBERS ABSENT: E. Miranda

EX-OFFICIO: L. Prosise, C. Pynes, S. Van Dyke

GUEST: Dan Atherton
I. 	Consideration of Minutes 
A. 	 12 September 2024
	MINUTES APPROVED AS DISTRIBUTED
II. 	Announcements – None

III. 	Old Business – None 

IV. 	New Business 

A. 	Curricular Requests from the School of Agriculture

1.	Request for Change in Credit Hours

a.	AGRN 377, Crop Ecology and Management, 4 s.h.
Current:	4 s.h.		
Proposed:	3 s.h.

Motion: To approve changes to AGRN 377 (Piletic/Bowers Sharpe)

Agriculture professor Dan Atherton explained that this was a class created by former WIU professor Mark Bernards, but he has been gone from the university for three years; there was a research component to it, and students worked on projects for Undergraduate Research Day. He said this course will now be taught by Win Phippen, and he already teaches a course that he uses for student research. He said the School of Agriculture has decided to remove the research component from this course and requests that the credit hours be reduced accordingly.

MOTION APPROVED 10 YES – 0 NO – 0 ABSTENTIONS

			2.	Request for Change in Title and Course Description
	
				a.	ANSC 415, Beef Production and Management
					Current:	Beef Production and Management 
Consideration of commercial cow-calf, purebred, stocker, and finishing beef production systems. Integration of genetics, nutrition, and reproduction. Record keeping and business aspects.

Proposed:	Ruminant Production and Management
A comprehensive course covering all phases of the beef cattle and sheep industries. Practical application of nutrition, breeding, selection, reproduction, parturition, record keeping and business aspects. Special emphasis on exposure to different management and marketing systems.

Motion: To approve changes to ANSC 415 (Intrieri/Sheng)

Agriculture professor Dan Atherton explained that this course, which is taught by Keela Trenepol, is very similar in content with their course on Sheep Science, ANSC 419, so the School of Agriculture thought that merging the two courses would both benefit students and help with their faculty management since there are fewer faculty on the sheep side. He said Dr. Trenepol will primarily teach the things that beef and sheep production/management have in common and then focus a little on each individually. He said Dr. Trenepol wants students transferring in to have the capability of taking this course, which will be offered continuously rather than on a rotation. Dr. Atherton suspects there will be more marrying and merging of courses in future so that departments can cover everything necessary with fewer faculty members and students can get as much as possible from their programs.

Dr. Intrieri asked what specifically is being married – disciplines, ideas, or something else. Dr. Atherton responded that about two-thirds of the two courses covered very similar material except that one was specifically for beef and the other for sheep, but Dr. Trenepol thinks she can accommodate both sides in this course because the methods for livestock are basically the same. He recalled that previously the school employed people who were experts in one or the other of these areas, and they wanted to be able to offer both of these courses, but the decision has been made to drop the Sheep Science course once approval is received for these changes because there is not strong sheep interest from students right now and the material is being incorporated into ANSC 415. 

Dr. Intrieri asked whether sheep are no longer a supported species. Dr. Atherton responded that when he began teaching at WIU almost ten years ago, the School of Agriculture’s farm manager taught the sheep class, but he left WIU seven or eight years ago, so other faculty have been filling in. Dr. Intrieri observed that the big difference is that there will be no class exclusively on sheep. Dr. Atherton explained that the specialty of Dr. Trenepol, who will be teaching the course, is beef production, and there is no longer a faculty member whose specialty is sheep; as these faculty specialists leave, Dr. Atherton thinks the merging of courses will become more of a trend. He thinks that in this case it is not too much of a stretch to combine these similar courses and that the School of Agriculture is probably ahead of something that will likely become more common. 

Dr. Intrieri asked how the merge will affect students and whether they will still receive a well-rounded curricular experience. Dr. Atherton thinks they will because, although the sheep class is being deleted, the content will still be offered in this combined course. He stated that Agriculture cannot be everything to everybody or specialize in everything because they could turn themselves into pretzels trying.

Ms. Prosise told Dr. Atherton to send the request to drop ANSC 419 straight to her at the Provost’s office; CCPI does not need to approve these requests.

Dr. Doh asked if ANSC 415 is a WID course; Dr. Atherton replied it is not. Dr. Sheng asked if combining the courses will affect any certifications because in her program a certain type of content is required. Dr. Atherton replied there is no certification or accreditation involved so that is not a problem.

MOTION APPROVED 10 YES – 0 NO – 0 ABSTENTIONS

V. 	Provost’s Report 	

[bookmark: _GoBack]Interim Associate Provost Pynes clarified the reason for the course combination is not just the lack of faculty but also lack of student interest in the sheep course. He said this was a student-driven issue, and he applauds the School of Agriculture for trying to come up with some efficiency. He anticipates this will come up more as the university addresses the reduced number of students. 

Motion: To adjourn (Intrieri)

The Council adjourned at 3:48 p.m.  

				Respectfully submitted, 

				Bob Intrieri, CCPI Secretary

				Annette Hamm, Faculty Senate Office Manager and Recording Secretary
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